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Dear Parents, 
 
School Association Summer Fete 
Thank you to everyone who has contributed, helped and volunteered in any shape or form in readiness for our Summer Fete this 
coming Sunday. A huge amount of planning and thinking has gone in to what is our biggest fundraising event of the year, and your 
support for the School Association is invaluable in helping them create a wonderful BP community gathering whilst also raising much 
needed funds to support their work with the school. Thankfully the weather is looking kind for Sunday and I know the children are 
excited about being able to come back to school for a very different type of day. It’s not too late to volunteer to help with a stall at 
some stage during the afternoon, and it’s a great way to get to know other parents in the school. Please let your Class Rep know if 
you can help out. I look forward to seeing you on Sunday…and be kind if you’re going to be throwing any wet sponges at me!  
 
We appreciate that some children may get their hair sprayed, nails coloured and come home adorned in henna tattoos after the Fete 
on Sunday. All we would ask is that any of these “accessories” are removed from the children as soon as possible after the fete. 
Thank you for your support with this.  
 
School Life 
The Year 6 children who have been at Bowles Activity Centre this week have had a brilliant time doing some very exciting and 
challenging activities. Have a look at the bottom of the school website for the Twitter feed and all the photos that have been taken. 
There will be some tired children heading back to school this afternoon! My thanks to Miss Sweeney, Mr King and Miss Macklearn for 
giving up their time to take the children away. The Year 6 children who have been at BP this week have had a very productive time by 
undertaking some research projects, helping out in Reception and Year 1, cooking some yummy Rocky Road biscuits and running the 
ice lolly sale after school. Well done to all of the children and my thanks to Mrs Horton for helping and supporting them this week. 
 
Year 5 had a very insightful visit to Twickenham School on Monday this week where they got to experience some Year 7-style 
lessons in Geography with some weather field work, Maths and PE. They very much enjoyed taking part in all the lessons and seeing 
what life is like in a secondary school, which is great preparation for them as they move in to Year 6 in September. Mrs Lawton was 
very proud of their behaviour and how they conducted themselves throughout the day. 
 
On Tuesday Years 3, 4 and 5 took part in a virtual Careers Fair from their classrooms where they got to learn about a range of 
different careers that they might want to start thinking about for the future.  
 
On Wednesday we were treated to a very humorous and slick Year 4 Class Assembly about the Ancient Greeks. The children loved 
sharing all their learning and knowledge, along with some beautiful singing, with the rest of the school, and a packed house of parents 
and extended family.  
 
Year 2 had a lovely visit to the Twickenham Apiary yesterday to support their learning about pollination and bees. Despite the damp 
weather, they go to hold some male drone bees in their hands, see a queen bee and got to learn about the workings of a hive. Miss 
Lancaster was very impressed with their behaviour and their maturity when getting on and off the train.  
 
Teaching Arrangements for September 2023 
Please see the attached newsletter for details of which teacher/s your child/ren will have from September 2023.  
 
New Reception Parents Evening 
It was lovely to meet lots of our new Reception parents on Tuesday this week. We are looking forward to welcoming the new 
Reception children to some Stay and Play sessions over the next two weeks and to start getting to know them in readiness for their 
learning journey with us at Bishop Perrin in September.  
 
Bee-lieve 10km Charity Run 
A huge “well done” and thank you to our brave BP runners who took part in the Woking 10km Run last Sunday in 25 degree heat! In 
what was the hottest weather that most of us had ever run in, all nine runners finished the race. The BP runners were part of a bigger 
Bee-lieve team of over 100 runners, and along with a sky-dive that some people took part in a few weeks back, over £24000 has 
been raised for Bee-lieve. Well done to; Mrs Taylor, Mrs King, Ms Hyder, Mr and Mrs Wilson, Mrs Place, Miss McAvoy and Mr Goalen 
(Madam Goalen’s husband).  
 
Thank you to all our parents who have sponsored us for the 10k run. If you haven’t made a donation and you are able to, please click 
through on the link: https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/17119#!/DonationDetails  
 
Have a good weekend and I look forward to seeing many of you on Sunday at the Fete. 
 
Mr Corke 

 

Friday 30th June 2023 
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Class Teachers for 2023-24 

 
 
 
All children will meet their new teachers on Tuesday 4th July 
and over the coming weeks teachers will be carrying out a 
full handover.   
 
We are delighted to welcome Miss Murray (an Early Career 
Teacher) and Mr Towns (who is known to many of the 
children through his supply work) to the Bishop Perrin Staff.   
 
In light of current leadership changes for next year, Miss 
Sweeney will step into the role of Acting Assistant Head for 
the duration of Mr Corke’s secondment.  Whilst taking on 
responsibility as Acting Deputy Headteacher next year, Miss 
McAvoy will maintain her role as Inclusion Leader. 
 
Reception: Miss Holloway 
Year 1: Mrs Beith 
Year 2: Miss Lancaster (Monday - Wednesday) & Mrs Place 
(Thursday - Friday) 
Year 3: Miss Lawrence 
Year 4: Miss Murray 
Year 5: Mr Towns (3 days) / Mrs Lawton (2 days) 
Year 6: Miss Sweeney (Monday -Thursday) / Mrs Lawton 
(Friday) 
 
Current Reception parents are invited to meet Mrs Beith and 
find out more about the learning in Year 1 on Monday 10th 
July at 8:50am for a short introduction.   
 
Year 2-6 teachers will be available for parents to meet at the 
‘New to year group meetings’ from 3:30-4pm on Tuesday 
12th (Years 4, 5 and 6) and Wednesday 13th September 
(Year 2 and Year 3)  when you will find out more about the 
learning in your child’s class and be able to visit their new 
classroom. 
 

Attendance 
The previous week’s attendance; 

CLASS % 

Friendship 95.33 

Endurance 95.52 

Peace 97.00 

Forgiveness 97.33 

Reverence 85.33 

Service 96.33 

Justice 93.85 
 
 
 
 

Celebration Worship 
For hard work, great improvement or good behaviour  

CLASS  

Friendship Sophie 

Endurance Amtej & Imogen 

Peace Whole Class 

Forgiveness Sophia 

Reverence 
Montana-Rose, 
Megan & Kaitlin 

Service Jason 

Justice Whole Class 

 
 
___________________________________________________ 

School Trips Payments/Permissions 
 

Year 1 
Richmond Synagogue on Thursday 6th July, please login to 
your child’s SCOPAY account to complete the permission 
slip to attend ASAP. Packed lunch required. If anyone would 
like to join us as a volunteer please email the School Office. 
 

Year 6 
Cinema and Bowling on 19th July, please login to SCOPAY 
to complete the permission slip ASAP, a packed lunch from 
home is required. Please note, children will arrive back to 
school at the later time of 16:00 - 16:15. 
 

Swimming Lessons (Y2, 3 & 4 plus some Y5 & 6) 
Daily, between 10th - 14th July at Lady Eleanor Hollis School. 
Please login to your child’s SCOPAY account to complete 
the payment by the 3rd July.  
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If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop Perrin CE Primary School, these should be reported to 
the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mr Corke. In his absence, concerns should be reported to the Deputy Designated Safeguarding 

Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The School’s Safeguarding Governor is Lucy James 
 

NEU Strikes 

 
NEU has proposed some further strike action on both Wed 
5th and Fri 7th July. As it stands the NEU are still going 
ahead with strike action on these two days. It is possible 
that these two strike days might not go ahead if the NEU 
and the Government can reconcile their differences. 
However, at present, there is no indication that the strikes 
will be called off.  At present the following classes will NOT 
be open to children on Wednesday 5th July 
 

· Reception 
· Year 2 
· Year 3 
· Year 4 
· Year 5 
· Year 6 

  
At present the following classes will NOT be open to 
children on Friday 7th July  
  

· Reception 
· Year 1 
· Year 2 
· Year 3 
· Year 5 

___________________________________________________ 

Breakfast Club Vacancy  
We have a vacancy, as of 1st September, for a Breakfast 
Club Manager at Bishop Perrin School. The job is during 
term time only and the the hours are 7.30-8.45am Monday 
to Friday, which allows for setting up and clearing away, 
with an additional hour paid for food ordering and admin 
(7.25 hours per week in total). The post is paid on the NJC 
Grade 4, Spinal Point 9 (equivalent to £14.10 per hour). 
Breakfast Club staff will be allowed to bring their primary-
aged children to Breakfast Club for free. Please see the 
website for further information and how to apply. 

Sports Day – 18th July  
Sports Day was planned for Friday 7th July, this date has 
now been communicated as a potential NEU strike day, 
as a result we have moved Sports Day to the 18th July. 
The timings and format will be as follows; Infants in the 
Bishop Perrin Playground from 08:50am and the Junior’s 
(Year 3-6) will be over at Turing House from 09:30am. 
Parents comeing to watch the Junior event will need to 
access Turing house Playing Field via the gate in 
Heathfeild Rec.  
___________________________________________________ 

PE Kit from September 2023 
We will be expecting all children to be wearing the correct 
PE kit, as detailed on Page 6 of the School Uniform Policy 
This means that all children in Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 need to 
wear black shorts and plain black track suit bottoms. 
Leggings, either long or short, are not part of the Uniform 
Policy, so please make sure your child has the correct kit. 
Children not wearing the correct kit will be spoken to and 
contact made with parents. It is unfair on other children 
who are wearing the correct kit when they see children 
wearing non-compliant kit. Thank you for your support 
with this.  
 
___________________________________________________ 

Bracelets and Wrist Bands 
A lot of children are coming in to school, outside of mufti 
days, wearing wrist bands and bracelets that are not 
linked to their religion. Please ensure your child is not 
wearing something around their wrist when coming to 
school or it will be taken off them. 
 

___________________________________________________ 

Homelink Vacancy  
Homelink are recruiting for a part-time administration role 
here in our day centre. We are seeking a self-motivated, 
reliable, and organised person with previous admin 
experience to join us as an Administrator.  
For more details about the role and to apply please use 
the link to Indeed below, or for a full job description 
please contact us at info@homelinkdaycare.co.uk. 
 
Administrator - Twickenham TW2 - Indeed.com 
 
___________________________________________________ 

School Calendar  
The School Calendar can be found permanently on our 
website. All important dates and events such as clubs, 
class assemblies, trips etc are here for your information. 
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